SỞ GDĐT BẾN TRE TRƯỜNG THPT NGÔ VĂN CẦN

ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC

Đề gồm có 02 trang

ĐỀ THI CUỐI KÌ II NĂM HỌC 2023 – 2024 Môn thi: Tiếng Anh 10 Kĩ năng: Đọc - Viết - Ngữ pháp Thời gian làm bài: 40 phút

Mã đề: 125

I. READING

A. Read the passage carefully and choose the correct answer to fill in each blank :

In many parts of (1)	world, forests are being cut (2)	to
make land for farming. (3)	leads to many problems, but the most obvious one	e is that
wild animals lose their homes. (4)	to FAO, of all the land we use for farmin	ıg, 77%
is used for livestock, including the land we use	e to grow their food **. If we (5)	less
meat and planted more food for humans, we w	would have more land for forests and wild animals.	

1. A. a	B. an	C. the	D. no article
2. A. off	B. down	C. into	D. up
3. A. forestry	B. afforestation	C. forester	D. deforestation
4. A. According	B. Because	C. Instead	D. Despite
5. A. eat	B. have eaten	C. had eaten	D. ate

B.Choose the item among A, B, C or D that best answers the question about the passage.

One of the most urgent environment problems in the world today is the shortage of clean water. Having clean drinking water is a basic human right. But acid rain, industrial pollution and garbage have made many sources of water undrinkable. Lakes and even entire seas have become large pools of poison. Lake Baikal in Russia is one of largest lake in the world. It contains a rich variety of animals and plants, including 1,300 rare species that do not exist anywhere else in the world. But <u>they</u> are being destroyed by the massive volumes of industrial pollutants which pour into the lake every day. Even where law existed, the government did not have the power to enforce them. Most industries simply ignore the regulations. The Mediterranean Sea occupies 1% of the world's water surface. But it is the dumping ground for 50% of all marine pollution. Almost sixteen countries regularly throw industrial wastes a few miles off shore. Water is free to everyone. A few years ago people thought that the supply of clean water in the world was limitless. Today, many water supplies have been ruined by pollution and sewage. Clean water is now scarce, and we are at last beginning to respect this precious source. We should do something now.

6. How many countries throw	industrial wastes into the	he Mediterranean Sea reg	ularly?
A. exactly 16	B. nearly 16	C. exactly 15	D. less than 15
7. One environment problem i	in the world today is	······	
A. industrial pollution	B. population explosic	on C. acid rain	D. lack of fresh water
8. Many sources of water are	not drinkable because o	f	
A. industrial pollution		B. garbage	
C. acid rain, industrial po	llution and garbage	D. acid rain	
9. The word "they" in line 5	means		
A. rare species	B. plants	C. amnimals	D. pollutants
10. What is the message to the	e readers?		
A. We should use a lot of	clean water.		
B. We should encourage	people to use safe water	ſ.	

- C. We should do something protect our water resources.
- D. We should limit the clean water in the world.

<u>Trang 1 -Mã đề 125</u>

II.USE OF ENGLISH :

11. Choose the correct order of these sentences to make a conversation a. Why?			
b. Could you go one week without meat?			
c. Because I can live on eating fruit, vegetables, cereals and drinking water, or milk.			
d. Yes, of course.			
A. b-c-a-d B. b-a-d-c C. b- c-d-a D. b-d-a-c			
12. The is scheduled to lift off on September 12th.			
A. telescope B. ballpoint pen C. microscope D. rocket			
13. Mr. Brown has lived in this village for 10 years but he moved last year.			
A. to B. from C. away D. around			
14. A hit TV show has made this style of dress becomeagain. At least one out of seven girls asks for	or		
this style when shopping at our store.			
A. fashion B. fashionable C. fashionably D. fashionableness			
15. It was beautiful day, sun shone brightly in the sky.			
A. the/ the B. a/ the C. a/ a D. the/ a			
16. They cancelled all flights because of fog.			
A. All flights were because of fog were cancelled. B. All flights were cancelled because of fog.			
C. All flight were because of fog cancelled. D. All flights were cancelled by them of fog.			
17. While I my report, my boss the hall.			
A. made - was entering B. made - entered			
C. was making - was entering D. was making - entered			
18. If youthis car, you would have to pay for it yourself.			
A. had bought B. have bought C. bought D. buy			
Mark the letter A, B, C or D on your answer sheet to indicate the word(s) OPPOSITE in meaning to the	ne		
underlined word(s) in each of the following questions.			
19. It is hoped that <u>reforestation</u> will bring back the woods that we have lost.			
A. deforestation B. afforestation C. forester D. forestry			
20. My friend would meet me at the station if he gets the afternoon off.			
A B C D			

III. WRITING :

1. Nothing can change my mind. (Change into the Passive Voice)
→
2. The computer is expensive. I bought it in HCM city. (Using who, which, where)
→
3. Hien doesn't walk quickly because he is hungry.
→If
4. I don't know her phone number, so I can't call her.
→If

Good luck !

ĐÁP ÁN ĐỀ KIẾM TRA CUỐI KÌ 2 (2023 – 2024) TIẾNG ANH 10 – ĐỀ CHÍNH THỨC TRẮC NGHIỆM MỖI CÂU ĐÚNG: 0.2 Đ

CÂU	MÃ	MÃ	MÃ	MÃ
CAU	MA ĐĚ 125	MA ĐĚ 236	MA ĐĚ 347	MA ĐĚ 458
1	C C	C	DE 547 D	C
			D	
2	B	В	Α	С
3	D	Α	В	В
4	Α	D	D	Α
5	D	С	В	D
6	В	С	С	Α
7	D	В	В	В
8	С	D	D	D
9	Α	Α	С	С
10	С	D	Α	D
11	D	Α	Α	Α
12	D	D	D	D
13	С	Α	С	D
14	В	В	С	С
15	В	D	В	В
16	В	С	Α	С
17	D	В	В	В
18	С	D	D	D
19	Α	В	С	В
20	Α	С	D	Α

WRITING - MÃ ĐỀ 125 : MÕI CÂU: 0.5 đ

- 1. <u>My mind</u> <u>can't be changed</u>. (Thiếu *not* trừ 0.1) 0.1 0.4
- 2. The computer which/that I bought in HCM city is expensive.
- 0.3 0.1 0.1 3. If <u>Hien weren't hungry</u>, <u>he would walk quickly</u>. (**đặt if đúng MĐ được 0.1**) 0.2 0.2
- 4. If <u>I knew her phone number</u>, <u>I could call her</u>. (đặt if đúng MĐ được 0.1) 0.2 0.2

<u>Trang 3 -Mã đề 125</u>